
NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on 15th August 2013 at the Mercure Wetherby 
Hotel, Wetherby 

 
PRESENT:  B HART  L BLACKER  P CHAPLOW 
   N TRUTER  S TYAS   D BELLAMY   
   I AINSLEY  T DEAKIN  T HEEKS   
   M GRAINGER  P THOMPSON  T BENSON   
   R BLACKER  I EDWARDS  K STOKER 
 
1.  CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS 
 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 1935 hrs and welcomed everyone and thanked them for 
attending. 
 
2.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Apologies for absence had been received from J Rogers, N Fowler, G Jones, P Clark and 
M Burnand.  M Midgley did not attend. 
 
3.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (13TH JUNE 2013) 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed to be true by K Stoker and seconded by 
R Blacker. 
 
4.  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 
There were no matters arising from the previous minutes 
 
5.  TREASURERS REPORT 
 
As the Treasurer failed to attend the meeting there was no report given. 
 
K Stoker mentioned that he was still receiving statements from the Bank. 
 
6.  MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
It was noted that the DTL England Selection shoot rules were reverting back to the original 
ones. 
 
It was noted that if a non licence holder wished to shoot at a ground (with a friend for example) 
the ground was not insured for them to do so unless a coach from the ground accompanied 
them around the shoot. 
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7.  CPSA ARTICLES 
 
The Articles had been sent out from HQ today (15th Aug).  B Hart had contacted N Fellows at HQ 
about the chairman being elected etc.   
 
Directors from the Board should choose the Chairman. 
 
Any problems should be brought up at the EGM to be held on 19th October. 
 
8.  LETTER TO HQ (IA) 
 
I Ainsley explained about the letter he had sent to HQ about the submission of Regional Teams.   
 
I Ainsley  commented that HQ were not following the Rule Book so it might as well be thrown 
away. 
 
9.  CORRESPONDENCE 
 
A letter of complaint had been received from Beverley Shooting Ground about a previous shoot 
being moved to another venue without their knowledge. 
ACTION:  B HART TO SPEAK TO IAN PATTERSON.  IT WAS ALSO AGREED THAT THE DTL 
REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIP FOR 2014 BE OFFERED TO THEM. 
 
10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
The NR Sporting Team names were now on the website. 
 
Many thanks was given to N Truter for keeping the results up to date on the website. 
 

CHANGE OF DATE FOR OCTOBER MEETING 
 

THE DATE OF THE OCTOBER MEETING HAS NOW CHANGED FROM 10TH OCTOBER 
TO 

17TH OCTOBER. 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2100 hrs. 
 
 
 
 
L BLACKER 
NR CPSA SECRETARY 
3RD SEPTEMBER 2013 


